
 

Coming Events 

January 31, 2019 
 
 

 

 

Attendance 11     

Guests: Greg Gilmore, and Tony Redlinger 

Drawing winner: Don Helmreich 

February Birthdays: Jack Andrewson 10, Wayne Forbis 14, and Julie Gieseker 20.   

Cooks: Harold Hackman, Mike Gregory, and Jack 

Coming Events: 

WBB & MBB, Th, Jan 31, 5:30 & 7:30, Team 1  

WBB & MBB, Sat, Feb 2, 1:00 & 3:00, Team 2 

Board Meeting, Mon, Feb 4, 6:30 at the clubhouse 

Food Handler Training, Fri, Feb 8, 8:30 am, at the clubhouse 

Today's Meeting:  President Don Helmreich opened the meeting at 6:45.  Jim Ballenger led us 

in our invocation.  Mike Gregory led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Another sad week for our 

club.  Former club member, James Earl Grant, died this past week.  His visitation and funeral 

will be this Friday and Saturday at Parker Millard Funeral Home.  Another former club member, 

Mike Provin passed away this past week after battling leukemia.  They will hold a “Celebration 

of Life” event soon, but details are not yet available.  Don’t forget the board meeting next 

Monday, and on Friday, we will have our Food Handler Training at the clubhouse at 8:30 am.  

The Food Handler Training had to be moved up because we have a rental later that morning.  

This Saturday is the Pancake Day at the Ashland Optimist Club.  We usually drive down to 

Ashland and meet for breakfast around 8:00.  We had a very good week at Columbia College.  

Team 5 brought in $300 from a double header last Saturday.  Team 4 worked a double header 

last Thursday against William Woods, and them had sales of a little over $700.  Good Job.  Jim 

Ballenger was back with us this morning.  He has been down with the “crud.”  See Jim if you 

need tickets for our Pancake Day in Harrisburg on February 16.  The menu for our evening 

meeting on February 14, will feature a brisket dinner.  Doug Oncken led us in the Optimist Creed 

to close the meeting. 

Today's Program:  This morning, we heard from Greg Gilmore and Tony Redlinger from the 

Daniel Boone Little League.  DBLL is celebrating 60 years of providing baseball for Columbia 

kids.  Last year, they had 1547 kids playing on 105 ball teams.  President Don Helmreich 

presented them with our check of continuing support for $500. 



Upcoming Programs: 

   Feb 7,   Daniel Boone Little League 


